ELMSWOOD SURGERY
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING


Friday July 16th 2021 at 2pm
Attendees: Sue Tribe, Suzanne van Schaick, Derek Huett, Amanda Roberts, Shelagh Clarke, Annette Lewis, Charlie Wilson, Irfan Malik, Rose Thompson, Emma Rowe
Apologies: Alan Diamond, Gillian Haymes, Val Sullivan 
We discussed with Emma (Practice Manager): 
· Primary Care Network (PCN): We have written to the PCN in which our surgery participates and asked to be part of the patient voice in any decisions that they make.

· Patient survey: The National Patient survey (which compares all surgeries in the country against each other form a patient point of view) results have just been published: the Practice results are here Practice Overview (gp-patient.co.uk) and the results are all the more impressive since the survey took place mid pandemic (January/February this year).  We have done very well in all categories and this reflects how hard the surgery has worked during a particularly difficult time.  Perhaps there is some education or information missing when calls are taken regarding the problem of not being able to see the doctor of one’s choice, though.
· Flu/COVID booster jabs: Emma still does not have enough detail about whether these can take place together or not.  Most people on the call would be happy to have them together if that was possible.

She has ordered 2500 flu jabs and has been told to prioritise the over 70s.

· Telephone system: the new telephone system is expected to be in action on Wednesday.

· Patient Group Recruitment.  This year safety will not permit recruitment for the PPG at the flu clinics.  Emma will think if there are any clinics which might enable us to target younger potential members.  Rose mentioned Social Media.  If we care to do a video, Emma will post it on the surgery’s Facebook.

· Interpreter payments for no show appointments was briefly discussed.

· Staff changes: we have a new receptionist called Candy.  In September a male receptionist starts, called Aaron.  Currently, we have Dr Hussain as a locum, over the summer months to cover holidays we will have Liz Jordan and in September the replacement for Hannah Wardle will start.

· We agreed to continue to meet as a PPG every month. 
Vaccine latest 
Bookings for Covid-19 vaccine appointments are now open to anyone over 18 across Nottingham and Nottinghamshire. They can use the local booking system or call 0115 883 4640.  If you need appointments for anybody designated Clinically Extremely Vulnerable  (through a letter) they can book their vaccination by contacting in the first instance nnccg.nottsincidents@nhs.net  or use the local booking link: https://www.swiftqueue.co.uk/nottinghamc19v-clinv.php or call 0115 883 4640 between 9am – 5pm.  
Complaints linked to the vaccine

 Should you wish to complain, you should email the CCG ( Clinical Commissioning group) as they are the ones who you need to direct your frustrations/concerns to rather than the surgery.  The email address is nnccg.nottsincidents@nhs.net
Free travel to vaccination centres

To help people get to their Covid-19 vaccine appointments as safely and easily as possible, Nottingham City Transport is providing free travel to concessionary card holders before 9.30am. They have worked with bus and tram operators to extend the existing free travel - which already applies from 9.30am until 11pm - to help people make early appointments.

This applies to both Nottingham and Nottinghamshire concessionary card holders making an essential journey to receive their vaccine. Just present your appointment letter with your card when boarding.  They have also added the King’s Meadow vaccination site to the Medilink route to give people more ways to get to their jabs.

Remember - we all still need to stay home, stay safe, and avoid unnecessary journeys wherever possible – but travelling for your vaccination is essential travel, and don’t forget you must wear a face covering when on public transport.

Visit their website for more information on bus services and a message from Portfolio Holder for Transport, Councillor Adele Williams.

Important information regarding your personal data
As a member of the Elmswood Surgery Patient Group we keep a record of your name and contact details.  This information is held on a password protected database on  Mailchimp, accessed only by the secretary of Elmswood Surgery Patient Group (currently Amanda Roberts).  Your data is not shared with any other organisations/ institutions.  The Elmswood Surgery Patient Group will use your email address to communicate with you generally twice monthly (to notify you of the forthcoming meeting arrangements and subsequently what happened in that meeting). With those mailings will be details of other health and social news we hope might be of interest.  We may very occasionally contact you at other times when we are seeking your assistance.  If you wish to unsubscribe from these emails, and therefore cancel your membership with us, then you can do so at any time:  click “unsubscribe” at the bottom of this email.
  You are welcome to contact us if you have any questions about this.
Our next meetings (likely to be virtual for the foreseeable): 
· No Meeting in August
· Wednesday September 8th 2021 at 6.30pm
Topic: PPG meeting 

Time: Sep 8, 2021 06:30 PM London 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84230465763?pwd=SEh5TS9Ccisvc0kwMko4NFROVmluZz09 

Meeting ID: 842 3046 5763 

Passcode: 462684 

· Friday October 8th 2021 at 2pm
· Wednesday November 10th 2021 at 6.30pm AGM
· Friday December 3rd  2021 at 2pm
Hope to see you at any of our meetings which all take place in the meeting room upstairs at Elmswood Surgery.  Please expect the meeting to be an hour and a half.  Please note that the surgery closes at 6.30pm, so you need to arrive a few minutes before the start time of the evening sessions.
Our surgery’s news
Coronavirus

Routine appointments and check-ups are being minimised.  You are asked to ring rather than visit the surgery and the doctor will ring you back.  If a visit to the surgery is necessary, this will be arranged following your call.  Please bring your own face mask or scarf. 
Routine nurse and health care appointments
Our nurses and Heath care assistants are seeing patients for blood tests and most routine procedures including injections, dressings, stitch removal, contraceptive injections and smears. We are encouraging patients to attend for their smear tests, particularly if they are not on a routine recall schedule. We are still unable to offer ear syringing.

It is important at this time that children are brought for their routine baby and child vaccinations. This is actively encouraged. Please do make and keep your appointments

Please complete this survey: Psychological impact of COVID- 19- pandemic and experience: An international survey. As part of our research activity, patients at our surgery who are over the age of 16 are being asked to complete a survey about the way covid and  the restrictions necessary to prevent its spread are impacting on our day to day lifestyle  Find out more here (downloadable poster) or here  bit.ly/PIOC19-3
A message from Mary Spencer

“I just wanted to say again... "Thank you" to the PPG for the very generous vouchers you gave me when I departed. Retirement still seems an odd word! It seems strange ( on some days) not to be jumping in the car and heading off to Sherwood. Also, I felt the need to do something "useful" so have managed to get some volunteer shifts at the Covid vaccine centre on Forest Rec..... just doing a couple a week, but I'm enjoying it.. despite it being rather cold and damp yesterday!

I spent the vouchers on a lovely new sweatshirt, and some running shorts, thank you. The Sweaty Betty stuff is super quality.

I have been busy doing all sorts too, including gardening more which I really enjoy, and have got back into tennis which I used to be OK at but haven't played for rather a long time! A bit rusty! Also planning a short (UK) walking break later in the summer.... and possibly the Race for Life (again)”
In the news
Health data
Understanding the risks of health data use: https://understandingpatientdata.org.uk/how#what-are-the-risks-
Have your say on a new holistic, healthy lifestyle service for children and young people

NHS Nottingham and Nottinghamshire Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) would like your help to inform the creation of a new holistic, healthy lifestyle service for children and young who are significantly above a healthy weight without having other health issues. This service will provide support for those in Nottingham City and Nottinghamshire County (not including Bassetlaw).We would like to hear from children and young people up to the age of 18, their parents and carers and frontline professionals with experience of weight management services.  To read more about this visit: https://nottsccg.nhs.uk/get-involved/
Have your say over plans to align prescription charges with state pension age https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/aligning-the-upper-age-for-nhs-prescription-charge-exemptions-with-the-state-pension-age/aligning-the-upper-age-for-nhs-prescription-charge-exemptions-with-the-state-pension-age
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